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From the Principal 
 
Well done to everyone who ran in the school cross country and 
those who came along to watch, it was a lovely afternoon!    

Gold Silver Bronze 

3 Girls Serena Healy Sunny McManus Poppy Beekhuizen 

3 Boys Cruz Sowden Jakob Matuszyk William Barron 

4 Girls Stacey Dean Isobel Petzke Elizabeth Kane 

4 Boys Charles Cuthbert Oliver Neesham George Young 

5 Girls Sophie Pix Olivia Liley Hannah Foley 

5 Boys Oliver McManus Lochee Neesham Ryan Appel 

6 Girls Ruby Cuthbert Jasmin Pix Rebecca Wade 

6 Boys Luis Basnett Noah Zafer Elliot Kane 

 
Medals will be presented this Friday at assembly. The amazingly fast 
interschool team will represent us on 31 July at Brentwood. 
 
Our two interschool soccer teams remained undefeated all season 
and are the 2018 Melville District Interschool Soccer Champions! 
Very well done to the teams and coaches! Our trophy is coming! 
 
Continuing our love of performances, Rebecca Button has organised 
a Bell Shakespeare performance at school on Friday afternoon for 
year 4, 5 and 6 students as part of their English program. 
 
We have started a new peer support program! To the existing 
student leadership group (faction captains, student councillors, flag 
bearers), we have added fifteen peer support leaders from years 5-6. 
They are being trained in pastoral care strategies to assist students 
in the playground. They will wear lime green vests, and will be 
introduced to the student body soon.  Youthcare is trying hard to 
find us a new Chaplain, but has had no success yet.  
 
I am advised that the children’s crossing on Canning Highway is 
under review - please use it so that Mainroads gets accurate figures. 
 
Willetton Uniforms will be at school at 8.30am on Friday 10 August 
if you would like to buy uniforms, particularly faction shirts at $14 
for the athletics carnival.  Remember that the Fraser shirt has 
changed from gold to blue this year.  They’ll bring lots. 
 
The banner we made for the Town of East Fremantle is now flying on 
Adelaide Terrace. I have posted a photo on our facebook page. 
 
Unfortunately our planned bike ride on Sunday was cancelled due to 
the weather! Thanks to everyone who had registered! The next P&C 
community event is a mums’ night – I have attached a flyer! 

Lisa Dentith 
 

 
 

 

Schedule of School Events 
 

 26 July  P&C Exec 

 27 July assembly rm 0 8 

 31 July Inters x country 

 7 Aug P&C 

 7 Aug School Council 

 10 Aug assembly rm 9 2 

 10 Aug Willetton uniforms here 

 16 Aug P&C mums’ night 

 24 Aug assembly rm 1 6 

 7 Sept assembly rm Music 

 10 Sept  jumps and throws 

 12 Sept   athletics carnival 

 21 Sept AFL assembly rm 4 3 

 21 Sept break up 

 9 Oct Students return T4 

 19 Oct assembly rm 5 7 

 28 Oct DoRKs billycart race 

 2 Nov assembly rm 13 10 

 16 Nov assembly rm 11 1 

 16 Nov P&C movie night 

 30 Nov assembly rm 2 9 

 6 Dec graduation  

 10 Dec 4-6 outback splash 

 12 Dec final assembly  

 13 Dec break up 

 

 

 

 

 


